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A D U L T  G RO U P  CO A C H I NG  

NEW ADULT COACHING 
SESSIONS!!!! 

Group coaching sessions for 
adults will run on Wednesday 
evenings: 

 6.30-7.30pm Intermediate 
Doubles Coaching 

 *NEW* 7.30-8.30pm 
Beginners Group Coaching 
(subject to numbers) 

Please contact Becky if you 
want to join these sessions. 

50:50 LOTTERY – 1ST DRAW WILL TAKE PLACE MID-JULY!! 

 

A N N U A L  G E N E R A L  N E E T I N G  –  N E W  C O M M I T T E E  P O S I T I O N S  A S  O F  T H E  E N D  O F  A P R I L  
 

  W E  A R E  D E L I G H T E D  T O  A N N O U N C E  T H E  A P P O I N T M E N T  O F  G O R D O N  H E Y W O O D  
A S  O U R  N E W  C H A I R ,  A N D  C E L I A  H A R R I S  A S  O U R  N E W  T R E A S U R E R .   

  W E  S T I L L  H A V E  1  S P A C E  I F  A N Y B O D Y  I S  I N T E R E S T E D  I N  J O I N I N G .  P L E A S E  
R E A C H  O U T  T O  M E L  B R O U G H  V I A  T H E  C O N T A C T  P A G E  O N  O U R  W E B S I T E .  

J U N I O R  T E N N I S  C AM P S  

MAY HALF-TERM CAMPS 

It is not too late to your 
children on to the fabulous 
Half-Term camps that Becky 
is running on 30 May, 31 May 
and 1 June (10-3pm with 
optional drop-off from 9:30am. 

Day rate is £23 for members 
and £25 for non-members. 

Book your spot directly with 
Becky on 
beckyprince@live.co.uk. 

T E N N I S  CO U R T S  
A V A I L A B I L I T Y  

COURT BOOKINGS 

Courts have been released on 
Thursday mornings for members 
to book as you wish, or for pay 
and play bookings.  

Friday Evening Club Sessions 
are also only using Courts 1 and 
2, leaving Courts 3 and 4 
available also for booking by 
individuals or for ladder 
matches. 



Wanborough Tennis Club      

 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub      
 

HOW THE 50:50 LOTTERY WILL WORK 
FUNDRAISING FOR OUR FLOODLIGHTS PROJECT 

As mentioned last month, we are starting a new 50:50 Lottery in July to help raise the necessary funds for additional 
floodlights. This is open to the entire Wanborough community, whether you are a member or not.  

Please support this initiative: 

 To join the 50:50 Lottery Club you pledge to “buy” an individual number between 1 and 75 for £10.00 per number 
for each calendar month, and for a minimum duration of 12 months.  

 The number(s) you purchase will remain the same for the time that you participate in the Lottery.  
 50% of the gross proceeds in each month’s lottery will be applied to the prize fund, the other 50%, less expenses, 

will go to the Wanborough Tennis Club Floodlight fund. 
 The monthly prize fund will be split into three prizes (1st prize is 50%, 2nd is 30%, 3rd is 20%) 

So if 50 numbers are taken in a month, total proceeds is £500 which will be split accordingly: 
o £250 (50%) will be the total prize fund  

 £125 is for first prize 
 £75 for second prize 
 £50 for third prize 

o Remaining £250 less expenses will go toward our floodlight fund 
See the Lottery Page on our website https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WanboroughTennisClub for details and application form.  
 
TENNIS NEWS 
COMPETITION AND CLUB PLAY 

The Club Ladder is in progress and many players are enjoying the fine weather for their matches. 

Summer matches have begun. Results for Wanborough and Swindon teams on this LTA website.  

We are now entering the second month of the trial Friday Evening Club Sessions. June’s play details are below: 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Big thanks to Ron Carter and Mike Coxhead for all the hard work 
spraying and keeping the courts in great shape, as well as painting 
the clubhouse. We would be lost without you 😊 
 
An extra pair of hands is always welcome, so please let us know if 
you can spare a couple of hours to help. 

 
Maintenance 

Unsung Heroes 
 

FRIDAY EVENING CLUB SESSIONS  
(8-WEEK TRIAL BASIS) 

 1st Friday – 2nd June: Mens Night 
 

 2nd Friday – 9th June: Ladies Night  
 

 3rd Friday – 16th June (with Becky attending): Mixed 
doubles Night followed by pub/pint  
 

 4th Friday – 23th June: A team level players 

We need to hear from you (our members) if you like this approach 
or prefer general club play! Please provide your feedback to the 
committee via the Contact Page on our website! 


